

Mr Shane Stone MLA Stuart Park Shopping Centre Stuart Park Darwin NT 0820

Dear Shane

I am writing to thank you for the opportunity to be at the public service helm of Territory education for over six years. I would also like to thank you for the year of study leave that I am currently undertaking.

Your departure is a loss to the Territory. With your vision, intellect, drive and the passion to make things happen, the place was humming along very well indeed.

Anne and I wish you and Josephine all the very best for the future.

Yours sincerely

ma henre

Michael Fong

8 March 1999